School Newsletter - 7th June, 2024

# THYTHORN FIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

JUNE'S LEARNING POWER IS THE RESOURCEFULNESS RANGER

## A NOTE FROM MRS PRICE ...

Welcome back to the last half term this academic year. The year has gone so quickly but the children have achieved so much! Please do look on the website and look back through the latest news to see our year in pictures. We are thrilled with our new playground markings. Thanks to Mrs Boyd and Mr Kinally for organizing them. Have a look when you visit school or look on the latest news for photos!

#### **SHOUT OUTS**

Well done this week to all the children who achieved a certificate. If your child shows any learning powers at home, please use a 'wow' slip (copies in reception) and put it in the box in the entrance. Slips are available on the website too.

Well done to Charlie T (Year 5) who won the 'Coaches Player of the Season' award at the South Leicester Rugby Presentation evening. He's played a fantastic season which has been noted by his coaches, which concluded in him winning this prestigious trophy. Congratulations to Krystian (Year 5) who also won an award at the event, well done for all your hard work and effort.

Well done to Emmie (Year 3) who has passed her Level 1 Gymnastics - what a great achievement!

#### **HOUSE POINTS UPDATE**

The house points total this week are as follows:

Attenborough House: 525 points
Lineker House: 374 points
Townsend House: 442 points
Wan House: 452 points



#### **BREAKFAST CLUB PROVISION**

The breakfast club provision is open every day from 7.30am. The session times run from either 7.30 - 8.35am at a cost of £5 per session, or 8.00 - 8.35am at a cost of £2.50. A light breakfast of cereal, fruit and/or toast is offered to the children. If you wish to book a session,



please phone or email the office by 3.30pm the day before you require care at the latest. Payments will need to be paid in advance, cash only, before the date of the session. Please hand all payments to the school office or the staff member leading the breakfast club.

#### **RAILWAY SAFETY**

We would like to alert parents/carers to the upcoming works taking place on the nearby railway line. From 28 July 2024 the overhead power lines suspended above the track from Kettering station to South Wigston station will be energised and will remain energised. The overhead line will be energised at 25,000 volts, alternating current at 50Hz frequency. It is extremely dangerous for any person to be in close proximity (9ft) of the equipment, including supporting masts, switch feeds and cables.

There is of course no danger to any persons provided they do not enter onto railway land (and are always more than nine feet from the overhead lines).

Please speak to your child/children about the importance of railway safety.

# Family Fund

#### SOURCES OF SUPPORT ...

Grants are available for low-income families raising a disabled or seriously ill child or young adult.

#### **DIARY DATES**

10th June 24: EYFS Sealife Centre Trip
14th June 24: Year 4 - Viking Visitor

14th June 24: Parents invited into classrooms from 2.45pm

17th June 24: Blkeability week - Year 5 and 6
26th June 24: Yr 6 Summer Fiesta Show at Wigston Academy

 1st July 24:
 Year 3 New Walk Museum Trip

 2nd July 24:
 9.00am
 EYFS/KSI Sports Day

 2pm
 KS2 Sports Day

3rd July 24: Plano Assembly (for those children taking lessons in

school)

5th July 24: Reports out

8th July 24: Class Swap Day

9th July 24: Last day of term

#### ATTENDANCE

This year our attendance target is 96.5%. This week's attendance figures are:

EYFS: 97.0 % YEAR 4: 92.2 % YEAR 1: 96.0 % YEAR 5: 95.2 %

YEAR 2: 98.5% YEAR 6: 98.0 %

YEAR 3: 87.8 %



Important

trates

YEAR 2 WIN THIS WEEK!!

## WE HAVE RECENTLY SAID HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ...

Children celebrating their birthday this week are:

Year 1: Renz Year 2: Eddie

Year 3: Rogue, Skylar Year 4: Sofia, Niko, Leo

Year 5: Kyan Year 6: Ahhayah

# Happ Birthd

#### SPORTS DAY

We would like to invite parents and carers to Thythorn Field Primary School sports day on Tuesday 2nd July 2024.

The children in EYFS, Year I and Year 2 will be having their sports day at 9am. If parents/carers could gather on the playground after dropping their children off, the teachers will bring the classes out when children have been registered.

Children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will be having their sports day at 2.00pm. If parents/carers could gather by the side gate, staff will open the gate when the event starts.

We hope you can join us and enjoy a fun filled sports day (weather permitting!).

### **CHARITY CLOTHING COLLECTIONS**

We are continuing to collect bags of clothing which are donated to charity and raises the school funds at the same time. If you would like to donate, clothing bags can be collected from the school office at any time. Please hand filled bags in to the office. Thanks for your support.



#### ! NUT FREE SCHOOL !

Thythorn Field Primary School is a nut free zone. We have a number of children with allergies and therefore must always ensure that no products containing nuts are brought onto the school premises. Thank you all for your support.